
Minnetonka Senior Citizens 
Advisory Board Meeting  
Tuesday August 8, 2017 

 

Roll Call: Present:  Fran Dranginis, Judi Hanson, Dick King, Ron Parker, Tom Scott, 

Bonnie Sussman, Tim Temple, Bob Waddell, Wendy Woodfill. Staff: Steve Pieh    

Excused:  Vickey Brouillette, Chris Meyer 

Minutes of the July meeting were approved. 

President’s Report:   

 Fred Leverentz submitted his resignation because he is moving out of state. 

 Tom shared some of the results of the most recent city sponsored survey. 33% of 

the respondents were seniors aged 55+. Of that 33%, 23% said they had visited 

the Minnetonka Senior Center, 42% had visited the Minnetonka Community 

Center and 62% were aware of Senior Programming featured in the Script.  

Staff Report:  

 Senior Community Services is offering a half day conference at the Community 

Center. Reimagine Aging: Technology for Independent Living will be offered on 

Thursday, Oct. 12th.   

 Hands Only CPR class is being offered on Tuesday Aug. 29th at 10 a.m. 

Old Business: 

 The tour of the ICA Food Shelf is scheduled for Tuesday, Aug. 15th at 10 a.m. 

 The Elder Fraud presentation is now set for Monday, Oct. 30th at 10:30 a.m. 

 Dick reported that the Dementia Friends training continues to grow. Local 

churches and businesses will be contacted in the near future.  

New Business: 

 Coffee with the Cops which has been held at McDonalds now moves to the 

community center, on Tuesday, Sept. 12th, from 8:30-10 a.m. There will be a 

presentation at 9 a.m. and the remaining time will be informal conversations. 

Community Engagement Officer Scott Marks will be introduced.  

 Imagine Minnetonka: Assistant City Manager Perry Vetter presented the high 

points of the city’s community visioning initiative. Of the 576 ideas gathered in the 

process, 16 trends emerged, which the city will address. 



 Duane Senneseth and Tim Anderson of the Wayzata Lion’s Club honored Dave 

Carroll and Minnetonka Senior Services with the Helen Keller Award and a 

plaque to display in the lobby. The award was given due to the large number of 

used eyeglasses donated to the club. 

Committee Reports: 

 Sunshine: A thank you card was sent to RidgePointe for sponsoring dessert at 

the Burger Bar party. 

 Volunteer: All upcoming events have a sufficient number of volunteers. 

Dates to Remember: 

 Pork Chop Supper: Thursday, Aug. 17th 5:30pm 

 Hands Only CPR: Tuesday, Aug. 29th  10:00am 

 SCS Workshop: Tuesday, Oct. 3rd  8:30 – noon 

 City Open House: Tuesday, Oct. 10th  5:00 – 8:00pm 

 Estate Planning: Wednesday, Oct. 11th  10;30aop 

 Community Dance: Friday, Oct. 13th  6:15 – 9:00pm 

 Book Sale: Tuesday, Oct. 24th  11:00 – 4:00 

 Hopkins HS Propel students: Wednesday, Oct. 25th 1:20pm 

 

Respectfully submitted by Wendy Woodfill, Secretary. 


